EVERETT MOUNTAINEERS

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

             MEETING

December 3, 2013
Everett PUD
7:00PM

ATTENDEES: 
Members: Ed Andrews, Harlan Brown (Director), Brent Colvin, Doris Hatton, Bernadette Lamarca (secretary), Mike Mashock, Jodi Stebbins (Treasurer), Matt Vadnal (Chair), Lee Wilcox, Bruce Wolverton (Vice Chair).

Guests: Brian Booth, Deb Fox, Steve Fox, Joel Heidal, Helge Hoeing, Robin Stebbins, Carrie Strandell, Dave Brunner, Evy Dudey

Meeting started with introduction of attendees.

Branch Chair opening remarks:

· Executive committee and committee chairs have resources (website, financial, volunteers) available to make courses and activities successful

· Stay connected with the Program Center (PC) through the Board of Directors (BOD) 

· Schedule a Branch Officers huddle between now and the next excomm meeting to discuss what the branch is doing and what needs to be done

Website Committee (presentation by Steve Fox)
· Changes planned last year

· Website Part II

· Current website

· Hard to maintain, codes obsolete

· Too many tabs to push before user can get to information needed

· Main webpage does not have much information

· New website

· Simpler

· Promotes branch/activities

· Shows committee information

· More modern and looks ok on smartphone

· Committee members and role

· Deb Fox – artist and web design

· Helge Hoeing – design

· Joel Heidal – database

· Steve Fox - administrator

· Proposed website can be accessed at www.everettmountaineers.org/_newsite
· Powerpoint presentation on the proposed website

· Website is necessary to promote the branch and have our own identity

· Tony Tsuboi is the focal volunteer testing for Tech 2.0 for Everett; Ed Andrews and Dave Speights are working with him

· Decision about having a calendar to be discussed

· Need a webmaster

· Motion to implement new website immediately made, seconded and approved

· Inputs regarding information for each tab are welcome

· Matt proposed to create a Tech committee to work on updating the Operations Manual

· Matt plans to visit each committee meeting

Banquet Committee

· Requesting money for down payment to reserve a venue

· Problems with planning due to venue management and policy changes

· Difficulty in finding a venue that will accommodate our needs

· Need a room for 150 people

· Motion made for $950.00 as downpayment to reserve the banquet venue, seconded and approved

General Issues

· Matt appointed himself as the interim Program Director until position is filled

· Winter and Spring Course night is a good program to get new members

· Proposal for a Spring Night Party to be held on a Friday (March 7 at the Floral Hall?)

· Executive committee meeting – 4/year according to by-laws

· After Management Committee meeting

· For now we will have a bi-monthly meeting as long as there is no conflict with other meetings

· Motion was made to approve last meeting’s minutes (who made the motion?). Seconded

· Youth Program, Peak Society are excellent programs

· All the branches are working together for the success of the organization

· There was a proposal to widen the price difference in courses between members and non-members

Treasurer’s Report

· Jodi Stebbins – new treasurer

· Revenues, expenses, income up from last year

· Budget is solid

Climbing

· Manage to keep course fees under $500 but can increase in the next year

· 20% goes to Program Center (PC) for their fees

COMMITTEE REPORTS

Membership – nothing to report

Snowshoe & Scrambling

· Snowshoe course starts January 2

· Scrambling course starts February 20

· Everything is posted

· Navigation price increased from $30 to $40, which is still a good deal

Avalanche

· Starts December 4

· There’s a wait list in the Avalanche course

· Backcountry ski course is full

· Overflow is referred to Seattle

· Everett, Seattle and Foothills run the same course; Seattle costs more because they don’t have a course provider; Everett has a lot of volunteers

· 3 lectures and field trips for a total of 45 hours

Nordic Ski

· 12 people signed up; goal is 20

Hiking

· Beginning hiking and Leadership courses to be scheduled

· 2 hike leaders lead over 20 hikes each this year

Climbing

· Sign-up is down

· January 18 – instructor review for Basic Climbing Course (BCC)

· January 21 first lecture for BCC

· Leading on Rock (LOR) starts on March 8

· Quarterly meeting is next week (December 18?)

· Open for registration since October 1

· Course price is $495

HRT Funding

· Bottom line – we don’t give donations to other 501C-3 because we are not a granting organization; we are set up to accept public donations to run programs not to donate funds to other organizations to run programs

· There were suggestions on how we can support such organizations

Election Process

· Some people did not get the e-mail due to reasons beyond our control

· Membership lapsed

· People are not signed up to receive notices/emails

· Email information not available

· 112 people voted; had good participation

· Election this year went much better than prior year

· How election process could be done better

· Keep e-mail distribution list current

· Proposal to update the by-laws to reflect 2-year terms for officers

· Proposal for a Leadership Seminar/Workshop

Other Issues

· Volunteer Coordinator Position (VCP) – assist all the volunteers in all the branches

· Bequest was made for $559,000 of which $160,000 will be used to fund the VCP for the next 2 years

· Management Committee Meeting representative – Evy recommended that someone other than the Chair represent Everett at these meetings, such as the Vice Chair and/or  a Chair-appointed representative (to relieve the load on the Chair).  This is not outlined in the bylaws/manual and the decision is up to the Chair. 
· By-laws – send out old and new to the Executive Committee for feedback

· Branch secretary has admin rights – get in touch with Mary Hsue and ask who I need to talk to to get admin rights to change/update committee chairs information

· Booth participation – e.g. Gear Expo on April 26 – 27 at the Comcast Arena

· Huddle with Branch Officers on a week night at Evy’s house – January 13, 2014

Next ExComm meeting TBD.

Meeting adjourned at 9:00pm.

